
From: Wayne Stickle <wdstickle@gmail.com>  

Sent: Sunday, August 18, 2024 2:25 PM 

To: PW-Parklets <Parklets@longbeach.gov>; CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov>; Jonathan 
Iniesta <Jonathan.Iniesta@longbeach.gov>; Parking Not Parklets 
<parkingnotparklets@gmail.com>; City Manager <CityManager@longbeach.gov>; Council District 
3 <District3@longbeach.gov>; Council District 1 <District1@longbeach.gov>; Council District 2 
<District2@longbeach.gov>; Council District 4 <District4@longbeach.gov>; Council District 5 
<District5@longbeach.gov>; Council District 6 <District6@longbeach.gov>; Council District 7 
<District7@longbeach.gov>; Council District 8 <District8@longbeach.gov>; Council District 9 
<District9@longbeach.gov>; Mayor <Mayor@longbeach.gov> 

Subject: Object to Parklets 

  

-EXTERNAL- 

  

Count me as one of the many thousands who are opposed to this bad idea. 

  

Wayne Stickle 


